Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, August 21, 1989

Present: Edwin Rowell, William Suydam, Madeleine Henley, AA, Elizabeth Shaw, secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:30

Minutes of last week to reflect corrections as follows. A call will be placed

to Alice Mae regarding the need to repair the fence at the Goodell Co. bridge.

The low bid was accepted for bins for recycling. In the last paragraph, Madeleine had asked the Town Hall Committee not the Town study committee, to fill out a report for an energy audit.

Madeleine has since filled out the request for the energy audit and the building was checked today to see what aid the Town can receive for improvements.

Madeleine will write the Town Hall committee chairman, Harry Page and request he meet with the selectmen Sept. 11. A full report on the progress of the committee is to be submitted at that time.

Police Chief, Chris Joseph, has received a donation to be used toward a new program called DARE. Research is being done as to the best way to handle donations. If the money is sent to the Town for the program, authorization from the Town will be required to spend the funds. A tax exempt organization may have to be formed and all funds would then be deposited in an account set up just for DARE.

Phil Runyon's invoice was reviewed and approved for payment.

No problems have been found with the septic systems checked at Gregg Lake so far. Further tests will be postponed until more dye tablets are received.

Selectmen discussed the 1990 budget. It was agreed to request early budgets. Selectmen agreed to make an effort to hold the budget down as much as possible. A small percent increases to the department budgets will be allowed.

Payroll and yield tax warrant were signed.

Meeting adjourned 9:30